
ADEQ 
A R K A N S A S 
Department of Environmental Qual ity 

March 2, 2016 

Paul Stoddard, Vice President 
EnSafe, Inc. 
5724 Summer Trees Drive 
Memphis, TN 38134 

RE: Approval- Site Walk and Recommendation Letter 
Professional Services Contract #ADEQ005998 
Solid Waste Landfill Post-Closure Trust Fund 
DAMCO Inc.- Waste Tire Processing Facility Permit 
Adjacent Tire Dam- Alternative End Use Project 
Permit Number: 0022-SWTP; AFIN: 03-00208 

Dear Mr. Stoddard: 

The Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality (ADEQ) currently holds a professional services 
contract (Contract #ADEQ005998) with EnSafe, Inc. for the execution of environmental assessments, and 
corrective action design and construction oversight related to closed landfills and tire processing facilities 
and disposal sites within the State of Arkansas. The professional service consultant is tasked to perform a 
Site Walk and Recommendation Letter at the DAMCO Inc.- Waste Tire Processing Facility Permit area 
and Adjacent Tire Dam- Alternative End Use Project area. The Site Walk and Recommendation Letter 
shall identify corrective actions to abate the negative environmental impacts and evaluate alternatives to 
determine the best approach to remedy the environmental conditions at the site. 

The ADEQ- Office of Land Resources has received and reviewed the revised Scope of Work for the 
project, dated February 23,2016, for the DAMCO Facilities referenced above. The SOW is hereby 
approved and the investigation shall begin in accordance with the scope of work provided. 

If you have any questions regarding this correspondence please contact Bryan Leamons at (50 1) 682-
0601. 

7 rely, 
l=:l!:~r 
Senior Associate Director 
Office of Land Resources 

cc: OLR- Leamons, Hynum, and Matoska 
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